June 30, 2025 Select Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 5:30 p.m.

Present: Select Board Members: Jay Marsh, Carlos Martin, & Chris Mann

Town Clerk: Brandi Broe

Road Commissioner: Hunter Locke

1. Adjustments or Changes to Agenda:

- 2. Reviewed and Approved Minutes of 06/16/2025 Select Board Meeting.
- 3. Approved Orders/Bills to be paid.
- 4. The Select Board and Hunter discussed roads. Hunter is still trying to find someone to pave or fill in the potholes on Lapland Road and on Church Street. The Select Board and Hunter discussed purchasing a chloride storage tank, this way we would have one on hand and next year we could budget for a second one. Two chloride storage tanks would chloride all the dirt roads in Waterville. Discussion was had on the Church Street Covered Bridge; there is some rot and will need to be addressed.
- 5. Discussion was had about who the EM Coordinator could be. John Terrel asked Mark Tourville. Mark Tourville excepted, and the Select Board approved. Thank you, Mark!
- 6. There was an error on June 16th Orders. A dollar amount was entered wrong on the Orders, a correction was made, and the Select Board approved the correction.
- 7. Vermont Family Network has inquired about receiving money from the Town of Waterville. The Select Board has requested some more information from this organization and will invite them to come to a Select Board meeting and/or Town Meeting to speak about their inquiry.

Motion made by Jay and seconded by Carlos to Adjourn.

Adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Brandi Broe, Town Clerk